First Report

"If you have come here to help me, you are wasting your time. But if you 
have come because your liberation is bound up with mine, then we can work 
together."
- quote from a Maori woman

I have completed two health workshops so far,  each on a Friday,  from an 
hour to an hour and forty minutes long.  The first was on pap smears and the 
second this past Friday on breast cancer. After some preliminary 
interviewing I decided the best approach was to try to impact knowledge, 
while also exploring the values around the health behavior (for example, 
getting or not getting smear, etc.). For me that meant situating each topic 
in the reality and context of my particular neighborhood in Managua. . This 
has meant before each workshop extended interviewing is needed to get a 
sense of how women may feel about the topic. For example I learned that many 
of the women had shame about their bodies and thought pap smears were only 
necessary if you had children. I also learned that some families may only 
have enough money to treat one sick child, and this may take priority over 
preventative cancer screenings for the mother, compounded with a cultural 
belief women are expected to put the health of their family's first.
This impacted the structure and content of the workshop.  The women and I 
explored cultural assumptions about women's health and how that can impact 
behavior, debunked myths around pap smears and became clear on exactly what 
a pap smear was and was not.

We also did an esteem building exercise where all the tasks that each 
individual woman did each hour was put up on the chalkboard.  Needless to 
say, most of the women in my barrio work from 5 in the morning until very 
late at night, and they were long lists. It was incredible to have a space 
where women could get up and read this in front of each other and be 
supported. The intent was to validate their work and so say this is just one 
reason why its important to stay healthy, take care of yourself, etc.
There have been only 15 pap smears done at our clinic in the past eight 
months.  When I asked the women who was going to go get a pap smear the 
following Tuesday, they asked me if it was free. When I said no, they said 
they probably could not. We have begun, as a result, in record in the form 
of a questionnaire, that means is a barrier for women to have access to 
treatment in hopes it may assist the organization to apply for a grant to 
cover the disparity. The workshop on breast cancer prevention followed a 
similar structure, beginning with exploring ideas, fears and beliefs about 
breast cancer, then a group demonstration of how to do a self-breast exam 
and general education about what cancer is. The tools of empowerment were
mainly on nutrition and exercise. Each woman read to the group what she 
usually prepared for herself and family, then we learned about certain 
economical cancer- fighting foods. After this they re-did their menu 
including some of these foods and read them out loud to the group. Finally 
we played a lively game of ¨Breast Cancer Jeopardy" and ate a 
cancer-fighting salad made with local ingredients.
I work in the clinic during the mornings. We have taken on the task of 
re-filing all patient files by birth date, which means remarking and 
reorganizing all the files. I also assist with basic patient care, e.g., 
take blood pressure, and through this get an opportunity to get to 
know the community a bit better.

It is planed that I train the community health worker Dona Lesbia do these 
workshops so that it will be a functioning sustainable curriculum that can 
be replicated and added to when I leave. We have also decided to create a 
visual piece based on the hopes and aspirations of the women in Barrio 
Edgar Lang to galvanize other women to attend the community canter and to 
also potentially impact agenda setting for the upcoming year.

This next week I am preparing, as dictated by a community member, a workshop 
on sexually transmitted diseases focusing on effective methods to negotiate 
safer sex. My hope for the next month is to continue creating workshops on 
topics deem important by community members and begin to assist them in 
looking for potential grant for pap smears. I also plan to continue the 
research needed for the collaborative visual art piece and pap smear 
questionnaire.

I will also continue to strive to be self-reflective about privilege in all 
of my interactions as a volunteer while here in Managua, and let that always 
have space and weight in the collaborations. It has been an exhilarating and 
challenging month, and at end of the day I just grateful and thrilled to 
have an opportunity to do this work with such amazing human beings.


